
 
Overton Park NA 
2017 Spring General Meeting 
Monday, May 1, 2017 
 
Fort Worth Academy of Fine Arts, 
3901 S Hulen St, Fort Worth, TX 76109 
 

Meeting was opened at 6:34pm 

 Members & Guest were welcomed. 

 Minutes from our Fall 2016 Meeting were approved. 

 There was approximately 92 people in attendance. 

 Treasurers Report – The 2017 OPNA Membership Drive has started. 
o Membership & donations can be submitted via the mailing or by the web 

at www.overtonpark-na.org 
o Current Expenses: 

 ~$4,000 – 4th of July Parade 
 ~$1,500 – General Insurance 
 ~$3,500  - Hulen Median Landscaping  
 ~$2,000  - G&A 

o Future Expenses: 
 ~$5,000 – Arborlawn Median Landscaping 
 ~$7,500 – Ranchview Complete Streets 
 ~$7,500  - Overton Dr E Lighting 

 2017 Projects were discussed. 
o Park Cleanup with help from McKinney Church 
o Proposed Ranchview Rd Pedestrian  Lanes 
o Continued Hulen St Median upkeep 
o Arborlawn Median Landscaping 
o 4th of July Parade with Marching Band 
o The New NextDoor Crime Watch Signs appear effective 
o Proposed New Street Lighting on Overton Park Dr E. 

 

 The Mayor/Council Dist3/ Water Board Election is May 6th – Kal Silverberg gave 
a report. 

 Christy Jones from the Camp-Fire introduced the summer program. 
o June 5th thru August 11th 
o 6:30am to 6pm Ages 5 – 12 
o At the Westcliff Elementary School 
o $140 per week. 
o www.CampfireFW.org 
o 817-831-2111 

 

 Councilman Zim Zimmerman spoke about the road construction. Overton Park 
East (Bellaire to Altura Ct) & Ranchview Rd will be repaved in the fall of 2017. 

http://www.overtonpark-na.org/


o Tanglewood Elementary School is a big issue. Zim is here to assist with 
anything that he can. 

 

 NPOfficer Laura Charlesworth indicated that the COPs (Citizens Patrol) program 
is vital to reducing crime and she and our NPO are here to help. There will be 
training available in June.  
- The COPs Program is a Formal Program that directly connects Volunteer 

crime watchers with police.  
- The NextDoor signs are a 24/7 awareness for those that may be thinking of 

committing a crime, that we are a connected and watchful neighborhood. 
 

 David Motheral, from the Overton Park NA & Cara Kennemer, from the 
Tanglewood NA, described the situation with the Tanglewood Elementary school. 
~900 now verses 500 that the school is made for. 

 

(See the Attached Survey) 
TanglewoodSurvey.pdf

 
 
A general discussion ensued related to general comments and questions. 
 
OPNA encourages you to make your voice known by contacting the FWISD board via 
letters, phone calls and emails. See the FWISD contact information included in the 
Survey pdf. 
 
 
New Business - None 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 7:33pm. 
 
 
 


